
Executive Information Service
Stormont Castle
BELFAST
BT4 3TT
Tel: 02890 378003
Email: chris.mcnabb@executiveoffice-ni.gov.uk

Anthony Tohill
Chief Executive
Mid-Ulster Council
Burn Road
COOKSTOWN
Co Tyrone
BT80 8DT

8 October 2019

Dear Mr Tohill

I am writing to bring to your attention information at www.nidirect.gov.uk/brexit which may
be helpful for your rate-payers if they have any Brexit related questions.

This online resource covers the most up-to-date advice on a range of issues.

I would be grateful if you would consider linking to www.nidirect.gov.uk/brexit from your
website and share this information with your elected members, as it may be of help to
them when dealing with their constituents.

In addition, a leaflet is being delivered into every household across Northern Ireland this
week which includes Brexit advice and the contact details of organisations who can offer
one-to-one advice.

The leaflet has been developed by the NICS in response to public demand for practical
Brexit information and advice.

I hope this is helpful.

Yours sincerely

CHRIS McNABB
Head of Operations
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From the Permanent Secretary 
and HSC Chief Executive 
 

 

 

 
Martin Kearney 
Chairman Mid Ulster District Council 
Council Offices  
Circular Road  
Dungannon 
BT71 6DT 
 
chair@midulstercouncil.org 
 

 

 
Castle Buildings 
Upper Newtownards Road 
BELFAST, BT4 3SQ 
 
Tel:  02890520559 
Fax: 02890520573 
 
Email: richard.pengelly@health-ni.gov.uk  
 
Our ref:   RP4681 

  SCORR-0648-2019 
 
Date:   4 October 2019 

  

 
 
Dear Mr Kearney  
 
Thank you for your letter, received on 10 July 2019, enclosing the Council’s response 
to the Department’s public consultation on Reshaping Breast Assessment Services. 
We note your comments and assure you that all views will be taken into consideration 
in the Department’s final analysis.   
 
The consultation proposals reflect the vulnerability of breast assessment services 
across Northern Ireland, and aim to place these services on a more reliable footing for 
the future. Unfortunately, despite the best efforts of staff across all Trust areas, we are 
not achieving the 14-day target for urgent referrals at a regional level. In the past ten 
years there have only been twelve individual months in which this target was met 
across all Trusts, and in the past five years it has only been met twice.  
 
As you will be aware, the consultation closed on 30 August 2019, following several 
extensions to enable full and meaningful engagement with the public. We are currently 
reviewing several thousand consultation responses with a view to publishing our report 
in the months ahead.  
 
No decisions about the service have yet been taken, however it is clear that, despite 
the best efforts of the excellent staff at all of the sites currently delivering these 
services, increasing numbers of patients are continuing to face long anxious delays in 
finding out if they have cancer. As you have recognised in your covering letter, it is 
therefore not a realistic or responsible option to do nothing to change the current 
service model.  
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The final decision on the future model for delivering breast assessment services will be 
taken in full consideration of available evidence, including the responses that have 
been submitted through the public consultation process. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 

RICHARD PENGELLY 
 



Koulla Yiasouma
Commissioner

BY EMAIL

Ref: 19/CJS/KY/83

Date: 14 October 2019

Dear Sir / Madam

As you may be aware, International Children’s Day, 20th November, this year marks the 30th

anniversary of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child (UNCRC). The most

widely ratified international treaty in the world and its ratification by the UK government has

provided all children in the UK with rights to enable them to be safe, to develop, grow and flourish.

Around the world people will be celebrating this important anniversary and the impact that the

granting of these rights to children has had on their lives.

The UNCRC underpins the work we all undertake with and on behalf of children and young people

and so we have invited children and young people from across Northern Ireland to celebrate this

important anniversary with us in W5 on 20th November. Around 2000 young people aged 3-17 will

join us to find out more about their rights and how they can get involved in making sure

government implements. Also on that day, we will also be joining other countries around the world

in hosting a Children’s Rights Summit where young activists will speak to Northern Ireland political

decision-makers on key child rights challenges. Finally, we will mark the day by calling for

Incorporation of the UNCRC into domestic legislation as soon as the opportunity arises, in keeping

with the commitments made when it was ratified by the UK government

Many children’s organisations across NI will be celebrating the 30th anniversary of the UNCRC in

November, including:

1. Holding an event to celebrate the UNCRC anniversary, involving children, parents and

staff;

2. Posting support for children’s rights and the 30th anniversary on social media;
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Koulla Yiasouma
Commissioner

3. Educating staff on what the UNCRC means for their work;

4. Supporting children and young people to express their views on important matters, for

example through arranging debates, art displays or making short videos;

5. Lighting up public buildings blue (reflecting the UN blue); or

6. Allowing children to access events or facilities for free for the day.

As an organisation whose work has an impact on children and young people, please give

consideration to taking some action to Mark the Day, whether it is one of the actions above, or

something else. We would encourage you to engage children and young people themselves in

developing your plans, to be creative and to have fun marking this vitally important day. We have

listed some ideas our Youth Panel have come up with on our website: (insert page)

We will collate all the activities happening across Northern Ireland, by Departments, public bodies,

NGOs, schools, children’s organisations, community groups and youth groups to celebrate the 30th

anniversary of the UNCRC onto our website. So, once you have decided how you will Mark the

Day, please send us through details using the MARK THE DAY Action Feedback form, ideally

before 1 November 2019.

I hope that you will join us in celebrating the anniversary of the UNCRC and please do not hesitate

to contact my office if you want to discuss any of this further.

Yours sincerely

Koulla Yiasouma
Commissioner


